
 
To Whom It May Concern:  

A public hearing will be held by the Office of Ohio Secretary of State on Wednesday, 
October 4th, at 11:00 A.M. in the Large Conference Room in the Borden Building, Floor 
17, 22 N. Fourth Street, Columbus, OH 43215.  

The purpose of the hearing is to solicit comment on proposed Ohio Administrative Code 
Rules 111:3-10-01 through 111:3-10-11 as they relate to Ballot Printing in Ohio.  

The specific proposed language of the rules can be located on the Register of Ohio’s 
website at https://www.registerofohio.state.oh.us/.   

The proposed rules are as follows:  

111:3-10-01  Definitions.    

111:3-10-02  Ballot Printer Approval Required.    

111:3-10-03  Print Vendor Quality Control.    

111:3-10-04  Print Vendor Equipment.    

111:3-10-05  Subcontracting.    

111:3-10-06  Ballot Samples.    

111:3-10-07  Mailing of Absent Voter's Ballots.    

111:3-10-08  Inventory.    

111:3-10-09  Cybersecurity.    

111:3-10-10  Physical Security.    

111:3-10-11  Enforcement and Revocation of Approval. 

All interested parties are invited to attend the hearing and present oral and/or written 
testimony. Written comments may also be submitted prior to the hearing to the 
attention of Josh Sabo, Deputy Chief Legal Counsel, Office of Ohio Secretary of State, 22 
N. Fourth Street, Floor 16, Columbus, Ohio 43215, or JSabo@OhioSOS.gov. Should you 
plan to attend the hearing, please also notify Josh Sabo at least 24 hours prior to the 
hearing. 
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